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We come towards the end of yet another term and in many respects, it has been a term that has felt a bit more 

like the old normal. We have taken part in many different sporting events in the last few weeks and parents have 

been coming back into school for Friday's collective worship and other class events. 

It's been great seeing so many parents attend the class events for Squirrels, Owls and Foxes this term; the 
children really enjoyed having their parents in class with them. Otters and Rabbits will have their turns at the 
beginning of next term and we hope to have another round of class events at the end of terms 5 and 6. 
 
On Saturday morning the school football team took part in a 'small schools' tournament at Smeeth. The children 
put up a really good show winning 2 out of their 5 games and they were unlucky to not win more. Well done to 
all those who took part and thank you to all the parents for their support. 
 
On Tuesday, two teams from Years 5 and 6 took part in the Ashford school's basketball competition. All the 
players grew in confidence as the tournament progressed. Charing A won 5 games and lost 1, whilst finishing 5th 
and Charing B won 3 games and finished 10th. Well done again to all those who took part and thank you to the 
parents who came to support. A special big thank you must go to Harry, Vinnie and Lylah for playing at the last 
minute due to a couple of withdrawals. 
 
On Friday, we held our second quiz night of the year, which was well attended. Well done to Mrs. Bird's team for 
winning the quiz, pipping the staff team once again by a small margin. Also, a big thank you to the winning team 
for donating their prize money back to the PTFA. The evening raised £350 for the PTFA, which is fantastic. This 
followed the cake sale earlier in the day, which raised £115. Altogether it was a great effort from everybody 
associated with the school. 
 
There is still time to complete the consultation form for our proposed preschool. The link can be found on our 
Facebook page. 
 
We have received a really positive response to our 150-year celebrations, please continue to spread the word 
about this exciting event of which we are very proud to be hosting. 
 
I would like to take this opportunity to wish everybody a peaceful and safe Easter. Spring is a very special time 
when we see nature around us waking from its winter slumbers and most importantly Easter is the time when 
we, as a Christian school, remember the death and resurrection of Jesus. 
 
Enjoy your break and we look forward to seeing everyone again on Tuesday 19th April. 
 
Take care, 
 
Thomas Bird 
Head of School 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:office@charing.kent.sch.uk


Confidence 

Determination   

Faith  

Friendship Respect 

Living and Learning with Faith, Friendship and Fun 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Rabbits

 Squirrels 

Otters 

 
 

Foxes 

Owls

 

78 44 83 88 92 

Whole School – 

80% 

Year to date –  

89% 

Target –  

96% 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

  

  

 

 

 

  
 

 

 

    

Prayer 

The Collect for Holy Week 

Almighty God whose Son Jesus 

Christ has taught us that what we do 

for the least of our brothers and 

sisters we do also for him: give us the 

will to be the servant of others as he 

was the servant of all, who gave up 

his life and died for us, yet is alive 

and reigns with you and the Holy 

Spirit, one God now and forever. 

 

 

We have continued our journey through Holy 

Week in our worship, thinking about the 

symbolism of the last supper, the sadness of 

Good Friday and the hope of the resurrection 

on Easter Sunday. In our Easter Service today, 

we have retold the story with songs, acting 

and poems.  

Thank you to Mrs Bird and Rev. Sandra for the 

interactive retellings this week. 
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Otters 

This term Otters have been learning about Florence 

Nightingale. On Wednesday afternoon, we had Sister Emma 

come in to school and answered lots of questions about the 

differences between old and modern day nursing. She also 

showed lots of different medical equipment and some 

nursing techniques. 

Otters had a great afternoon. Ask them to show you their 

bandaging skills. You’ll be impressed! 
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On Tuesday, two teams from Years 5 and 6 took part in the Ashford school's 

basketball competition. All the players grew in confidence as the tournament 

progressed. Charing A won 5 games and lost 1, whilst finishing 5th and Charing 

B won 3 games and finished 10th.  
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Owls class thoroughly enjoyed learning about Ancient Greece this term and dressing up 

as Greeks as part of their learning! We were proud to be able to celebrate this special day 

with the parents and were thrilled to welcome back our families into our classroom for 

the open afternoon. Children enjoyed painting Greek shields designed by them with their 

family members and teachers. Owls team would like to thank the parents for providing 

these great costumes and for attending the event. If you have missed this one, we would 

like to assure you there are more on the way and we look forward to seeing you all again! 
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It was great to see so many Foxes’ 
parents yesterday afternoon. For next 
term we are looking at 'rainforests' 
and alongside the parents yesterday, 
we drew and painted many different 
animals we may find in the rainforest. 
If you have time in the holidays, feel 
free to explore this topic further. 
Thanks again to all the parents for 
their help and support. 
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Term 5 Afterschool Clubs will begin week commencing 

25th April 2022. If your child has already been 

attending a club, you will need to re-apply as we will 

be starting with a new register. Please see parent 

mail or below link for more information. 

https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=G-

qhY5Bt70u_SHYtsvnOEvuYMDD1PL5FhQ3_qbeIyqpUMklQSDkwUlE5Uz

UyQTZZSTlaQVM2S01MMy4u   

 

Easter Trail! 

Starting at St Peter and St Paul’s Church and moving around the village 

on Maundy Thursday (14th April) and Good Friday (15th April) finishing 

with the Archbishop Justin at Messy Church, at the primary school on 

Friday (15th) afternoon at 3.30pm. 

Please reserve a place with Archbishop Justin on Good Friday by 

contacting revsandramarsh@btinternet.com 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

As part of our ongoing work to keep children safe online, we are continuing 

to share information about how to keep your children safe on social media 

apps and online. This week’s poster about FACEBOOK is at the end of the 

newsletter.  Please continue to monitor your child’s online behaviour and 

access. If you need help with a specific app we have not highlighted yet, 

please talk to Mrs Hammond. 

mailto:revsandramarsh@btinternet.com
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Coffee club 

With Mrs Nunn 

Friday’s 2:45pm 

All parents welcome 

          

 

 

 

 

 

 

    

 

SURGERY 
With Mrs Hammond 

Friday’s 1:15pm – 2:30pm 

Pop in if you have any SEN concerns 

about your child, want any updates on 

referrals or updates on how they are 

doing in class. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Toddler Group 

Charing Primary School Tuesdays 

2:15-3:10pm term time only 
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Rabbits Class     Owls Class 

Wednesday 20th April 9:30am Thursday 26th May 2:30pm 

(term 4 catch up) 

 

     Squirrels Class 

     Thursday 21st April 2:30pm 

 

Rabbits Class     Otters Class 

Tuesday 24th May 2pm   Wednesday 25th May 2:30pm 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We have enjoyed our class 

events that were held this 

term. Squirrels, Foxes and 

Owls events went so well we 

have decided to hold them 

again next term too! Please 

see add the dates to your 

diary as they are not to be 

missed! Foxes date to follow 

in the new term. 
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